Date____________
Dear _________________, Honourable Member of Parliament,

As a voting Canadian citizen, I strongly oppose Bills C51 and C52, and Natural Health Products (NHP’s) being regulated as drugs. If passed, Bills C51 and C52 will exert sweeping State control on NHP manufacturers; the people and practitioners who recommend them; and the stores and individuals that sell them. Never before have I seen our State so blatantly try to control the Canadian population at such an individual, personal level! These bills would create a police state in healthcare. They would interfere with my ability and right to be healthy. According to the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms, they are illegal. I want you as my elected representative to vote against them. I will vote and actively campaign against any MP’s / Ministers who support them. 
Bill C51 would make the large majority of NHP’s illegal, and simultaneously streamline the approval process for pharmaceutical drugs. I don’t want to use pharmaceutical drugs unless I have to, and to aid me in this I want more access to natural products...not less! Why is my government trying to steer me into using prescription drugs when they are a leading cause of death? And why is the Canadian government spending so many millions of my tax dollars regulating natural products to protect Canadians from them when not even one single Canadian has ever died (in 60 plus years) from using one? Bill C51 will allow enforcement officers to seize products at will without any legal accountability whatsoever, and will provide the people and businesses they are “raiding” no recourse and heavy penalties. Doesn’t the Government of Canada have anything better to spend my tax dollars on than ramping up Health Canada enforcement so that they can send Vitamin Police to health food stores to remove “unapproved” products that are not hurting anyone and are helping millions? The amount of regulatory concern over NHP’s is so out of proportion to their low risk level that it is painfully obvious that what is at stake is not public safety. It’s the market control over treatment of disease. 
Moreover, why are NHP’s still classified as drugs? It was clearly established and recommended by the Standing Committee on Health that they shouldn’t be since the drug approval model used to screen synthetic pharmaceutical drugs cannot fairly be applied to NHP’s. This was why the Committee’s first of 53 (accepted) recommendations to Parliament was that NHP’s should have their own third category, separate from both Foods and Drugs, which recognized the “inherent safety”, and “unique low-risk nature of these products.”  But despite one of the largest public protests of all time demanding that NHP’s not be turned into drugs, and Parliament’s written will that they have their own category, Health Canada simply pursued their own agenda and turned NHP’s into drugs anyway! As we see in Bill C51, they are about to be treated as dangerous drugs, and taken off the market if they fail to prove their claims. The fact of the matter is that many of them wouldn’t be making claims had they not been forced to because they were being classified as drugs. 
When Health Canada was confronted with the directive to amend the Food and Drugs Act and create a new category for NHP’s, the reason given by Phil Waddington, head of the Natural Health Products Directorate, was that it would be too much work and would take too long. Why is it now suddenly not “too much work” to rewrite the act? In the Bill proposals the definition of a “drug” has been changed to fully encompass NHP’s with the umbrella term “therapeutic product.” And the term “sell” has been redefined to include even NHP’s that are given for free. Technically this would make it illegal for me to give my child a natural remedy that is “unapproved” by the State. Who is the State to try and dictate what I can, or cannot give my child, or myself to support my health?
I respectfully, but firmly, request that bills C51 and C52 be withdrawn immediately. Furthermore, it is my fervent democratic request that Health Canada be forced to do what they were mandated to do by Parliament, and create a separate category for NHP’s that legitimizes and protects my freedom to access them from whichever practitioner, retail outlet, or individual I choose.  The current NHP regulations are “pharmaceuticalizing” dietary supplements, and have already forced thousands of NHP’s from the Canadian market. This is achieving exactly the opposite of what Canadians clearly asked for. Of course I want “safe effective NHP’s,” but this shouldn’t be exaggerated to the point of forcing thousands of products from the market, squashing innovation, and putting many companies out of business.
Why are NHP’s being regulated under criminal law at a federal level anyway? Given the wide margin of safety that natural health products have clearly demonstrated, shouldn’t their regulation be a provincial jurisdiction?  Given that more people die every year from such common food allergies as peanuts and shellfish than have ever died from using a natural health product in Canada, NHP’s do not pose enough of a risk to warrant criminal enforcement at a federal government level. Why are they not regulated at a provincial level like hospitals, doctors, and our health insurance? Why? I await your response.

It is also my opinion that any minister who would introduce such stringent state controls over my ability to be healthy, and over my freedom of choice as Bills C51 and C52, is unfit to be my representative. I want Tony Clement to step down as Minister of Health. 

Lastly I am wondering how YOU, not as an elected official, but as a person feel about these Bills, which would cause immense suffering by removing products that are helping people feel better, without the side-effects of prescription drugs? How much pain and suffering will you cause by doing this, and what will it leave to your/our children? With natural alternatives gone, what will our children do? Eat genetically modified foods, and take pharmaceuticals for the disease that they cause.... and more pharmaceuticals for the side-effects?!
If you support bill C51 and/or C52, one thing is certain: you will not be protecting anyone. With zero deaths in over 60 years, natural products are safe. 

May this matter weigh heavily on your conscience.
Respectfully yours,
_______________________________
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